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To: [Foreign Minister Adam] RAPACKI, IMMEDIATELY
From: [Ambassador Boleslaw] JASZCZUK1

From the visit at [First Deputy Chairman of the Council of Ministers Alexei] Kosygin's:

[First Deputy Foreign Minister Vasili] Kuznetsov has not begun the talks yet. He was
well received by the Americans, who are pleased with his arrival.

The situation of the past few days has been exceptionally tense. We were on the
brink of war. The USSR had information about an imminent invasion of Cuba.
Khrushchev's statement regarding the dismantling of the starting devices was made
pretty much at the last minute. If the Americans went into Cuba and wiped it out, half
of the Cuban population and many Americans, could perish in the process. A war
would begin. This would not have been a nuclear war, because only a madman would
dare drop an atomic bomb. The long distance between us and Cuba, [Kosygin said,]
would pose a great obstacle. We received guarantees from Kennedy of not attacking
Cuba. We are relying on this [as this is] the president's statement. If he were to break
the promise, then all international norms would be trampled.

The blockade of Cuba continues, but the Soviet ships were already given instructions
to leave the Cuban ports.

[1] Boleslaw Jaszczuk, Poland's ambassador to the Soviet Union from 2 December
1959 to 25 September 1963.



